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Dear Chronicle Readers,

This morning we had a wonderful assembly where the
College community stopped to dedicate the year to doing
God’s work.  Pastor Tom Foley,  Mrs Emma McCormick,  and
the Secondary band all  encouraged us with the belief
that we should be relying on Jesus as we work here every
day.  We prayed for you,  your children,  and your children’s
teachers ( including the staff  who work in other areas of
the College).  Would you be able to commit to praying for
these people every day? Perhaps each night as a family
you could pray for one part of the College?

This week continues the busyness of l i fe with the Primary
swimming carnival .  It  should be a fun time, and if  you
have the chance,  I  encourage you to come to Junee and
cheer these young people on.  We will  also have a water
fun day for the very young chlldren (which will  be so
much better due to the help of some great Year 10
students) .

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

WEEK 4B, TERM 1

TIME IS RUNNING OUT TO COMMENT 
ON THE AUSTRALIAN LAW REFORM

COMMISSION'S SURVEY!
 

You have until THIS FRIDAY to contribute
your personal views and experiences 

to the ALRC's Inquiry into 
anti- discrimination laws as they apply to

religious organisations.  Thank you for
helping to preserve our school model for

generations to come.

https://www.alrc.gov.au/inquiry/anti-discrimination-laws/submission/survey/


The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time
assessment of literacy and numeracy skills. Each year students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9
participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and
punctuation) and numeracy. 




From 2023, NAPLAN is moving to Term 1 and will take place from Wednesday 15 March to
Monday 27 March. The reason for this change is so that results can be returned to schools
earlier in the year which will support teachers to understand the learning needs of their
students and plan accordingly. 




NAPLAN tests are just one part of our school learning assessment program and questions
are primarily based on knowledge, understanding and skills gained from the prior year of
schooling. 

In preparation for NAPLAN 2023, our school will undertake activities to help students to
become familiar with the format and functionality of the online tests. These activities are
not an assessment of student ability and will not be marked. 

Students and parents can access the public demonstration site - click here -
(https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site) to familiarise
themselves with NAPLAN and the types of questions and tools available. Excessive
preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended. 

If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please contact your child’s teacher.

" In previous years

the visiting

schools

appreciated the

care we have

shown to the

visiting teams, and

I hope we can

continue to show

them our genuine

Wagga hospitality

again this year. "

Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

The CSSA Zone Swimming

Carnival.

All those adjusting to the

school year.

Great friends for all of our

students and their families.

All of us as we set the tone

and direction of the year

ahead. 

The refreshment that is

found only in Christ.

An excellent start to the

College year.

GIVE THANKS

PRAYER FOR

Prayer Points

Thank you to the people who could come to the
“Meet the Teacher” night last Thursday.  It  was
terrif ic to see so many people.  I f  you didn’t
make it ,  I  hope you’l l  get a chance to see your
child’s teacher at one of the other events
coming up during the year.

Very soon we will  be hosting eight Christian
Schools for the CSSA Zone Swimming Carnival .
We would love it  i f  you can attend the carnival
at the Oasis Aquatic Centre.  In previous years
the visit ing schools appreciated the care we
have shown to the visit ing teams, and I  hope we
can continue to show them our genuine Wagga
hospitality again this year.

Have a great week.

Phill ip Wilson
Principal

https://www.nap.edu.au/default.aspx?aspxerrorpath=%2Fnaplan%2Fpublic-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/public-demonstration-site


S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  
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A L L  S C H O O L  M E E T  A N D  G R E E T

Y E A R  7  R E C E I V E  T H E I R  D E V I C E S

It was an exciting day for Year 7 last Friday as they set up their
new devices and started using them to assist in their learning.
Although laptops are a great learning tool, it is important that
students continue to practice respectful and responsible
behaviour as they navigate the new device and learn the balance
of their educational resources. Thank you to all the parents who
came along to the Year 7 Device meeting last week!

Last Thursday night the College provided an opportunity for
parents to come along and meet their child's teachers and
coordinators, as well as gain insight into what the year looks like
for their child. Nights like these are important to us as we greatly
value our College families and consistently seek to build a strong
partnership with them. Thank you to those who came along and
supported the evening!

INTRODUCING 2023'S PRIMARY SCHOOL
LEADERSHIP TEAM
After an extensive endorsement process, we were pleased
to announce the 2023 Primary School Leadership team on
Friday. Mr Wilson and Mrs Greenlees were very proud of al l
the applicants and the wonderful leadership and Christ-l ike
qualit ies they demonstrated. Congratulations to Hamish
Brown and Mia Owers (Primary School Captains),  Archer
Harrison and Clare McCormick (Primary School Vice-
Captains),  Skye Atkinson and Tresor Izabayo (Lindner
House Captains),  Clare McCormick and Harry Bergmeier
(West House Captains),  Zara Berrigan and Zoe Robb
(Vincent House Captains),  Chelsea Reynolds and Liam
Robinson (Rentoul House Captains).

C H I L D  S T U D I E S  V I S I T  P R E S C H O O L

On Friday Year 9/10 Child Studies had their first Preschool visit of
the year! It was very exciting as Preschool gave the new Year 9
Child Studies students a tour around the playground, showing
them the sand pit, the river, and of course the toys! We love how
our students collaborate on days like these, and we value the
opportunity it gives our Child Studies class for a more hands-on
experience.

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/child-studies-visit-preschool
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/all-school-meet-and-greet
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https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/year-7-receive-their-devices
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/introducing-2023-s-primary-school-leadership-team
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/introducing-2023-s-primary-school-leadership-team
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/introducing-2023-s-primary-school-leadership-team
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/introducing-2023-s-primary-school-leadership-team
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P H O T O S .  .  .

W E L C O M I N G  O U R  D E F E N C E  F A M I L I E S !

Saturday evening at the Oasis, new and old Defence Families

came together for an evening of fun and exploration. Bek Grant,

WWCC Defence School Mentor and Heidi Combs, Community

Relations Officer had the joy of connecting with some College

families and meeting others who are new to our community. Well

done to the Defence Community Organisation for their planning

for this great event.

C O L L E G E  C O M M I S S I O N I N G  S E R V I C E

The College had a lovely morning today as we hosted our All

School Commissioning Service for 2023. This annual service is

important to us as it is not only a time for us to confirm our

commitment to serving the College under God, but to also

gather as a community. Thank you to Pastor Tom Foley from

Hope Church who spoke on Matthew 6:21 "For where your

treasure is, there your heart will be also". Pastor Tom asked what

our treasure looks like and pointed out that what we put our

effort into changes our heart. Thank you to those who were able

to make it to the service and to Busy Bean Cafe for providing us

with a delicious morning tea!

S E E  T H E  P H O T O S  F R O M  T H E

S U P E R H E R O  M U F T I  D A Y !

W A G G A  S O F T B A L L

Harleigh Lang participated in the CWWHSSA Girls softball
competition earlier this week. Harleigh, Year 10, played catcher for
TRAC, as the College did not have team competition ready.
Harleigh is passionate about softball and it was wonderful to watch
her play so well and place third in the competition. Next year the
College hope to enter a team for the first time in our history and
support Harleigh’s passion. Harleigh will be trialing for the CIS team
later this month and we wish her all the best. 
If you have an interest in softball Mr Cunningham would love to
speak with you.

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/superhero-mufti-day
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/superhero-mufti-day
https://www.facebook.com/busybeancafewagga?__cft__[0]=AZWPVi-MG10vFW2O-MZRlUer9UlhXqqNbU2Sm_4sHVHze_ifA_PbtmLp-FUrupSnGIYIKf-0Tq0InR1FHWd2deW9Wo2gOLoEGXl_JV-39kfPn2i2UmSqgyKhSyVkI5OywrU1r50f0WZyfPfKM--kiUx745VoRZWlq89BW2Fn2NeS7A83gMKW5NMvgTSIXHu2U5Q&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/superhero-mufti-day


Girls from Secondary School have the option to stretch it out in
Pilates each Monday afternoon with expert Exercise Physiologist,
Sam Jones, from @Evinco Exercise Physiology. Sam works the girls
through a series of exercises to stretch and strengthen all the
smaller muscles which work to hold the larger muscle groups.
"Without the smaller muscle groups being strengthened the larger
muscles won't have the same strength," the girls related after the
class. Injury prevention in sports, working on flexibility and
strengthening "my dance muscles" are some of the goals the girls
are working towards. Thank you Sam for sharing your expertise
with our students!

M I N I  M A T I L D A S  S O C C E R  G A L A  D A Y
Yesterday some of our Stage 3 girls were competing in the Mini
Matildas Soccer Gala Day which had 8 games throughout the day. It
was great to see the team enjoying the challenge and working
together as those who play soccer regularly helped those with less
experience; and even though it was a hot day, the girls pushed
through with smiles. A big thank you to Football Wagga for
providing our students with this great opportunity!

LOVIN' SPORT

P L E A S E  S H A R E  Y O U R  N E W S  W I T H
O U R  C O M M U N I T Y  B Y  E M A I L I N G
C O M M U N I T Y @ W W C C . N S W . E D U . A U

S T A T E  C H A M P I O N  -  A R C H E R Y

Jasmine Stone, Year 12, is the current Junior Girls Bowhunter
Unlimited State Champion! Jasmine has been part of the
Wagga Wagga Field Archers for many years and her
persistence and practice paid off at the State IFAA titles
shoot held in Tumut over the weekend. Congratulations
Jasmine on this wonderful achievement!

E X P E R T  I N P U T  F O R  S E C O N D A R Y  S P O R T

Two Secondary School students represented the College in the
Schools Challenge at the World Athletics Cross Country
Championships held in Bathurst last Friday. An amazing event with
participants from across the country and the world, WXC Bathurst
is held at Mount Panorama. The Schools Challenge kicks off a
weekend of international running talent and it was an event like no
other they had experienced. Will Carmichael, Year 12 and Freya
Howard, Year 11, both finished in the top 15 of their respective
races. A fantastic result when competing against such high caliber
athletes. An inspiration to us all to start training for the College
cross country which will cap off Term 1!

W O R L D  A T H L E T I C S  C R O S S  C O U N T R Y

C H A M P I O N S H I P S

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100083060664279&__cft__[0]=AZVNLD82kMxqY27MEQ8yotPOn1uOa3XKHlJMGe7nzPYoap9ZBkHT4tF7yINAdXn_MFvs3yu8vP_XMx9ZxqjQ7R7WMt65bQFHSaK-cE9mivUvVgVD09n-O-Vrnm_5cQvur_uC8iMaIpgAstqDRJ8O8MmaSzbvgsblPmX5RVxUy6Qd-yjXN9uATeRk32VzInFS1Es&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/footballwagga?__cft__[0]=AZWtMNSExG-qJhgm2cUG3MY9nBkg2ARBZy4dyNsIJCRikT97UaMfVOQvX85KPWfCNrwhwE7Tu7VEGe876EmMJTXe1psS802EQaZaJniowmlmw-HSuR6Fevej-B2BPi4k_4c2wDa9sT0JJm_btBs8lFB9Q-FYPyNKVY8E9QZiXDTfGwG_uqAMJRiAVnOj2O3vJ1g&__tn__=-]K-R
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AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

Transition to high school:Transition to high school:  
kicking-off, not kicked-out.

To get in touch with the College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 888 or email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au

High school has well and truly kicked-off for our Year 7’s, but next week it gets real as they attend their

‘kick-off’ camp at Attunga. You’ll find it in the beautiful Southern Highlands of NSW in a place called

Canyonleigh. 

Starting high school is one of the key milestones of any teenager’s life. It’s a thrilling phase that happens

alongside other big changes. Teens experiencing this transition are shifting from having parents and home

as their main focus. Their friends may now become the most important people in their life. Teens are also

going from what is familiar to what is unknown which can result in resilience seemingly taking a back seat.

 

According to Dr. Justin Coulson, there isn’t a magic solution to raising resilient teens. “One-on-one, parent-

to-child is where the real work of the family is done. We build resilience in the minute-by-minute micro

interactions we have with our children where we tap into their lives and shore up their confidence and

feelings of worth” [1]. While it’s good to give your teen the freedom to form their identity, to make new

friends and to explore their interests, you still play a key role in helping them to navigate this phase. 

“Attunga” is an aboriginal word that means ‘High Place’. And it’s up high that a lot of identity exploration,

friendship-forging and limit-finding takes place. It may only be through the cheers of support of your

mates that you find the courage to pull the rope from the tree-tops on the giant swing. Perhaps the

confidence to fly through the tree-tops on the zip-line you only found through last night's authentic

discussions with your peers. Could a new found love of horses be sparked on the hilltop escarpment?

While high-school has kicked-off for our teens, we as parents are not kicked out. 

References: 
[1] Coulson, J.  (2017).  9 Ways to a resi l ient child. Sydney: Harper Coll ins 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars






Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.inspirewagga.com.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/

